
Term 3 Week 10
29 September 2022

Kia ora Te Kura o Hato Māka whānau
As this is the last week of term staff and I wish you all a 
relaxing and refreshing break in the school holidays. Given 
the busyness of Term 4, we have included a list of dates for 
events in Term 4. 
I am sorry I am unable to join you all for the last service of 
Term 3. I have been invited to a hui in Auckland with 
representatives from Anglican Schools in Australia, 
Polynesia and New Zealand to discuss future partnerships. 

SHAVE FOR A CURE - FELICITY W
On Friday 16th September Felicity W in an act of selfless 
love and generosity, shaved her hair at school in support of 
Shave for a Cure. We want to thank the community for their 
support in this cause -  the final total of money raised, is 
yet to be announced. We were privileged to share this day 
with Felicity’s parents and grandparents. Inā rawa Felicity - 
that’s amazing.
It was also great to welcome Mrs Lisa Milligan back to 
school - a long serving parent and board/PA member! She 
was Felicity’s hair stylist!!

SPORT
Canterbury Sport
Our year 5 and 6, and year 7 and 8 football teams both 
finished 7th and 12th respectively at the Canterbury wide 
finals. The competition was really tough but our teams not 
only played with skill but humility. In watching them it was 
clear to see good competitive action with a strong sense of 
fairplay.

Koru Games - a South Island Tournament!
Our two teams (trialled and selected) - hockey and football 
-  were outstanding in so many ways during this event. 
After two days both teams made the top 6 and eventually 
finished 5th overall!  Very skilful and playing superbly as a 
team, we can be so proud of these students and what they 
achieved. They were noted by other teams for their skills 
and ability, as well as their kindness on and off the field. 
Huge thanks to Mr Clarkson, Mr Rennie, Mrs Bigelow, Mr 
Lallu and Mrs Rose for supporting and encouraging our 
teams over 3 days - God given talents on display!!

Singing Cup
At the time of writing we are enjoying the anticipated 
singing cup and look forward to the results next term. 
A huge thanks to Mrs Wells for her tireless work to 
bring our singers to centre stage.

Dates for Term 4
Please check the calendar for dates and note the 
following:

TERM 4 2022

OCTOBER
20th  - Class, Individual and family photographs.
24th  - Labour Day - School CLOSED
25th  - Teacher Only Day - School CLOSED
28th -  St Mark’s School NIGHT MARKET! 5-8PM

NOVEMBER
1st - 4th - Year 8 Camp
2nd - 4th - Year 6 and 7 Camp
3rd - Year 5 at the Music Festival
7th - Athletics Day - Hanson Park
10th - Reserve Athletics Day
11th - Canterbury Anniversary - School CLOSED
14th - Independent Zone Athletics
18th - Grandparents Day
23rd - Itinerant Teacher Music Night (TBC)
24th - 25th - Year 7 Leadership Camp
26th - Tūhono Kapa Haka Festival
3th Nov - 2nd Dec - Year 4 and 5 Camp

DECEMBER
6th - Year 8 Leavers Dinner
8th - Advent Carol Service
13th - New Parent/Whānau Evening
14th - Internal Prizegiving
15th - St Mark’s School Prizegiving
16th - End of Year Service - 2.00pm

Kia pai to ra e hoa/Have a happy day everyone
Averil and staff.





Church Certificates
Īnaka Cody M
Pūtakitaki Lily H/Nina G
Kōura Dante E/Aurora S
Kāmana Nathan H/Cleo F
Pīngao Lily G/Tyronne N
Kawau Archer W
Karengo Holly R/Jake H/Charlie B
Kahawai Lincoln S/Catalina M
Toroa Vanessa A/Danielle G

Prize giving Cups
Children, who were awarded Cups and Trophies at
the 2021 Prize Giving ceremony, are asked to return
these to the school office by as soon as possible. It 
would be greatly appreciated if these can be polished 
before returning.

Last Week’s Church Service and Wacky 
Hair Day

Student Success
Congratulations to Eli N for gaining Honours in his BAL Pre 
Primary tap exam this year. 

Thomas F and Genevieve F competed in the Canterbury 
Provincial Brass Band contest this last weekend. 

Genevieve placed 1st in both the Junior and Open 
Percussion Ensemble Events.

Thomas place 3rd= in the Under 13 Solo competition and 1st 
in the Junior Ensemble.

Congratulations to Leo D player of season for rugby and 
Henry B  gold silver and bronze recent karate champs.

We have received results from the 2022 Kiwi Tests 
offered by U.C. Congratulations to the following 
students who have achieved strongly.

Zachary O: English Merit, Maths Excellence,
      Science Excellence

Iva F:          Science Merit, English Excellence
Aurelia C-T:English Merit
Macky S:    Maths Merit
Ethan K:     Maths Excellence



SNAPSHOTS OF OUR TEAMS AT THE KORU GAMES








